
 
 
 

 
I was lucky enough to have the opportunity to 
congratulate this year’s Young Engineer of the Year 
(YEOY) and the Engineer of the Year (EOY) on their 
award along with Governor Sununu. Inside this edition 
we hear from the YEOY on his experience and a little 
bit about the Engineers week banquet. Both recipients 
were well deserving and very well spoken at the event. 
NHSPE handles the banquet and I am pleased to say I 
think it improves each year.  
 
Coming up on the ASCE front, we have some new 
events to share with you. First up in March we will be 
having a Younger Members meeting at Boards and 
Brews in Manchester.  The hope is to bring in some 
new energetic younger engineers to become the 
leaders of tomorrow, with each new generation 
comes great new ideas, and I personally can’t wait to 
see what you all come up with. In April we will be 
hosting our first annual joint Maine-New Hampshire 
meeting. This event has been in the works for a couple 
of years now, and I am thrilled to say that it will be 
coming to fruition under my term as President. The 
joint meeting will be in Portsmouth at the Sheraton, 
additional details will be sent out via e-mail 
notification soon. I hope to see all of you there! 
 
Don’t forget ASCE-NH will be handing out over 
$15,000 in scholarships this year. If you know of any 
NH students entering 
or continuing with an 
Engineering degree, 
please have them look 
at our scholarship 
opportunities here: 
 
 https://www.ascenh.org/resources  
 
 

SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT 
Duck Season – No Wabbit Season—Wait a minute … 

MUD SEASON!! 
 

We’ve all heard the sayings March-In like a lion, out 
like a lamb; and April showers bring May flowers, but 
in my house all that means is our Golden retriever is 
going to do her best chocolate lab impression.  No, 
that photo is not 
actually my dog, 
because normally 
when Dolly comes in 
looking like that my 
wife and I are too busy 
discussing who’s turn 
it is to clean her off, 
but believe you me, we 
have had several 
golden retrievers that 
have been in that 
condition or worse. 
While we all complain 
about mud season (yours truly included) remember 
mud season also means maple sugar season, spring is 
close, and those individuals who suffer from Seasonal 
Affective Disorder (SAD) can see the light at the end of 
the tunnel. So next time your pooch, or child or other 
critter is about to wander into your house looking like 
the creature from the black lagoon, remember it’s 
only temporary, and the most beautiful time of the 
year is just around the corner.   
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